

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

April 2, 2018

Linda Huber 1133 Blair Avenue St Paul MN 55104

VIA US MAIL

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>1133 Blair Avenue</u>

Dear Ms. Huber:

This is to confirm that your appeal in the above matter has been withdrawn. Upon reinspection, the inspector found that the nuisance has been abated. You had asked if the filing fee can be refunded. I consulted with the legislative hearing officer and she declined your request stating that the appeal was filed and the matter was considered.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Daniel Hesse